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ECOLOGICAL MONITORING 1996
INTRODUCTION

This report describes the results of vegetational and photographic monitoring
carried out in 1996 as a repeat of a survey carried out in 1994. The purpose of the
monitoring is to identify any changes in the vegetation of Troopers Hill; to monitor
the success of management; and to identify any further priorities for management
required to conserve and enhance the site's ecological interest. Particular attention
was paid to heathland vegetation since this is a key habitat type on the site.

METHODS AND RESULTS

The methodology followed that employed during 1994. Photographs were
taken from the locations mapped and described in the 1994 report at the same time of
year - in August, when the heather species are in flower.

Notes were made of the nature and extent of patches of heather species and of
other scrub, using the same lettering system to identify these areas as was used in
1996.

Area Descriptions

Areas are described below where they have changed since the 1994 report.
The summer of 1995 was exceptionally dry and several severe fires affected parts of
the hill.

A: The lower parts of this area are much as they were described in 1994 but the upper
slopes were burnt during 1995 and large areas of hawthorn (Crataegus monogyna)
and smaller areas of broom (Cytinus scoparius) were killed. Broom is now
regenerating freely, over a greater area than it previously occupies, and bramble
(Rubus fruticosus agg) is also regenerating vigorously. Several herbaceous species
have benefited from the destruction of the scrub here, including wood sage (Teucrium
scorodonium), sotrel (Rumex acetosa), sheeps sorrel (Rumex acetosella), goldenrod
(Solidago virgaurea) and early hair-grass. See photographs 1 and 20.

D: This patch of Calluna has completely disappeared, presumably as a result of a fire
during 1995. There are several small bare patches of ground in this area, identified by
H Hall as being the result of deep fires catching where coal outcrops close to the
surface. See photograph 6.

E: Continues to be a patch of Calluna plants in an otherwise grassy sward. It was not
measured in 1994 but in 1996 it was 9.47 metres across at its widest point. See
photographs 7 and 8. Note that on photograph 8 there appears to have been some
decline in Calluna vigour, especially towards the left of the photograph.









